
Gree�ngs Co-laborers in Christ,

I am happy to report 
WBM’s ministry in the Lahore, 
Pakistan area con�nues to 
proclaim and teach the Gospel of 
our Lord Jesus Christ. Our brothers 
in the Bible Believing Lahore 
Church Council, Lahore 
demonstrate great pa�ence and 
perseverance in their service to 
Christ and His people. They are 
commi�ed to the purity of the 
church as they preach Christ and 
Him crucified, administer the 
sacraments, and carry godly 
discipline. This is not an easy task 
in Pakistan, so please pray 
regularly for them. The Pakistan 
Board of Directors, led by Rev. Gill, 
is working diligently to oversee 
WBM’s various ministries and to 
contend with any difficul�es that 
may come their way.

The BBLCCL and the 
Pakistan Board of Directors are 
also planning to hold their annual 
Bible Conven�ons in late October 
– early November. Last year we
were not able to hold any
conven�ons. We plan to hold 4-6
conven�ons at WBM ministry sites
and also larger BBLCCL churches.
Each year a Biblical theme is
chosen and the Word of God is
expounded to all who come. We
have had thousands in a�endance,

including those from other 
denomina�ons, and some with no 
church at all. Please pray about 
helping us with a gi� so that our 
conven�ons can be held this year.

We thank the Lord that Mr. 
Shamoon James who was trained 
in our seminary and now teaching 
Bible to the students of CA-1 was 
approved by the BBLCCL as 
preacher. Once our Bible Literacy 
inspector is installed, the Bible 
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Literacy center he operates will be 
considered one of our official 
centers. NOTE: The BBLCCL 
approved iden�fying each of the 
Calvin Academies as “Nasim 
Memorial Calvin’s High School.” 
Un�l now, only CA II and III were 
named this way.

As I’ve noted, the ministry 
of WBM in Lahore is ac�ve as ever. 
It takes a team of workers, prayer 
warriors, and financial supporters. 
This ministry in Lahore has been 
blessed over the past 50 years 

with sacrificial and faithful 
financial support that enabled us 
to maintain and expand our 
Gospel outreach. However, over 
the last year and a half the giving 
to our Pakistan ministry has seen a 
significant decrease. So, we are at 
a point where we cannot make 
our monthly budget (a budget that 
has not kept up with runaway 
infla�on in Pakistan). We do not 
borrow to provide for our 
missionary labors, so we are faced 
with making some very difficult 
choices on which ministries will be 

reduced or even eliminated. We 
need addi�onal support to keep 
our schools, clinics and other Bible 
outreach programs opera�ng. 
Please prayerfully consider giving 
regularly (even monthly if you 
don’t already with an increase in 
your giving. Also, please help our 
ministry by telling others about 
WBM’s Pakistan ministry.

Please pray that the LORD 
will give us wisdom in direc�ng 
our ministries in Pakistan and that 
He will raise up new donors and 
prayer warriors to help us. We 
believe that the work in Pakistan 
can con�nue to grow and advance 
the Kingdom of Christ by God’s 
grace and faithful support. 

Thank you for being part 
of our mission’s team as we seek 
to reach Pakistan for Christ and 
advance His everlas�ng kingdom!

For the Glory of God,

Rev. Howard Sloan

Field Chairman for Pakistan

Please send dona�ons to:
Westminster Biblical Missions, Inc.
P.O. Box 212
Rising Sun, Maryland 21911

Make checks payable to “WBM”
Note “Pakistan-Lahore” on your check
Or Use Anedot on our web site at www.
wbminc.org and go to “Dona�ons” and 
then Pakistan-Lahore

https://wbminc.org/index.php/our-fields/pakistan-lahore
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